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Mr. President,

I have the honor to speak on behalf of the 33 member States of the Community of Latin

American and Caribbean States (CELAC).

CELAC takes note of the report of the Secretary-General on "Protection of Persons In the Event of

Disasters", document A/73/229, which contains the comments sent by States about the topic.

CELAC welcomes the inclusion of the item "Protection of Persons in the Event of Disasters" in

the Agenda of the General Assembly's 73rd session and expresses its appreciation to the

International Law Commission for developing the Draft Articles, especially Eduardo Valencia

Ospina, special rapporteur on the subject. His work demonstrates the topic's relevance in a

world where disasters have become more frequent and intense,creating social and economic

havoc.

Managing this issue, therefore, becomes of great importance for societies to avoid and, in any

case, be prepared in the event of disasters, especially considering that the legally relevant

instrumentsare not uniform nor plenty. Apart from some multilateral agreements and a much

larger number of bilateral treaties on mutual assistance, protection from disasters is comprised

of soft-law, non-binding instruments elaborated at the intergovernmental level and also by

private institutions and entities. In this regard, having an international legal framework

becomes an attractive alternative that we consider should be discussed.

We hope that the Committee can have a productive dialogueto determine the best way to

move forward with the draft articles.

Thank you, Mr. President


